
From the Principal's desk ...

Our Year 5/6 students have had a great
week in Canberra and will return this
afternoon. They’ve enjoyed visiting places
such as Questacon, The Australian
Institute of Sport, The Australian War
Memorial and many more. A big thank you
to Ms Morgan and Mr Cattle for
supervising the excursion. We send our
best wishes to Linden who is recovering
after an injury on the excursion.

Years 7 and 8 started their Term 4 Check-
in Assessments this week. The assessment
supplements existing school practices to
identify how students are performing in
literacy and numeracy and to help
teachers tailor their teaching more
specifically to student needs.

At our assembly tomorrow we have our
fortnightly attendance draw for students
who have attended school for at least 95%
of the time. Remember, students must be
at school for the morning assembly to be
eligible for the prize.  

We still  don’t have a working kitchen at
school which is making it difficult to run
practical Food Technology classes. Thank
you to the Ungarie Hall committee who
have allowed Mrs Ward to use the hall
kitchen with the Year 9/10 Food Tech class
when needed. There has been an issue
with the supply of ovens for our kitchen
which we are hoping is resolved very soon!
I know our primary students are keen to
get back into the kitchen for UCS Yum.

Congratulations to our Year 12 students,
Hugh, Ella, Hayley and Kasey who have all
completed their HSC exams. We wish you
all the best for the future and look
forward to seeing where life takes you.

Well done and thank you to our P&C who
held a successful Halloween Disco on
Friday night. From all reports, the
students had a fantastic night!

Until next week
Terrie Payne

Principal: Mrs Terrie Payne 
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Spotlight

 Well done to K/1/2 who were
the class with the highest

attendance rate this week!
Their attendance rate was

91.33%, closely followed by
Year 8 with 91.09%.

Our whole school attendance
rate this week was 88.5%.
Interestingly, at the same

time in 2020, it was 92.71% so
we have seen a big drop since

2020. 
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Term
4

Week
5

6 Nov

Yr 5/6 Science
 - Sally Russell

  

Canteen:
Lizzy Devlin

7 Nov 8 Nov 9 Nov

Grandparents &
Grand Friends

Day

10 Nov

2024 Captains
speeches &

voting

Canteen:

Term
4

Week
6

13 Nov

Yr 5/6 Leadership
- Sally Russell

Canteen: 
Mel Roberts

14 Nov 15 Nov

LAP Transition
2024

Yr 5/6 Intensive
Swimming

16 Nov 17 Nov

Canteen: 

Term
4

Week
7

20 Nov

Yr 5/6 Leadership
- Sally Russell

Canteen:
Marreesha
Chantrill

21 Nov 22 Nov

Yr 5/6 Intensive
Swimming

23 Nov

Performance
Night

24 Nov

Canteen:
Lisa Crofts

Term
4

Week
8

27 Nov

Intensive
Swimming K- Yr 4

Canteen:
Karen Rossiter

28 Nov

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

29 Nov

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

Yr 5/6 Intensive
Swimming

30 Nov

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

1 Dec

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

Canteen:
Lisa Crofts

Term
4

Week
9

4 Dec

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

Canteen: Tegan
Bussenschutt

5 Dec

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

Year 6-7
Transition 

Yr 10 Life Ready 

6 Dec

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

Yr 5/6 Intensive
Swimming

Year 6-7
Transition

Yr 10 Life Ready

7 Dec

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

Year 6-7
Transition

Yr 10 Life Ready

8 Dec

Intensive
Swimming K-Yr 4

Yr 10 Life Ready

Canteen:
Vanessa Williams

Primary          Secondary          Whole School          P&C          Public Holidays



Mrs Wilson:
Hayden Gerhard, Olivia Webster, Callen Mealing,
Mason Gray, Henri Mulqueeney, Asher Chantrill,
Chevy Baker, Sam Bussenschutt, Madelyn Hoskinson,
Ava McClintock and Neve Rossiter

Yr 3/4:
Isla Rossiter, Jax McCartney and Lucy Ward

Ungarie Central School

No UCS Yum 
Thursday 9th November
 due to Grandparents &

Grandfriends Day

UCS Yum free meal winners for
Thursday 16th November:

Breakfast: Connor McKay
Recess: Ava McClintock

Lunch: Tahlia McKay
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'HUMBUG HIGH FIVE' AND SPORTS AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR WEEK 3

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING (PBL) PRIZE DRAW

Week 2 and 3 ‘Fast and Free’ PBL
draw. Congratulations to Neve
Rossiter, Chevy Baker, Chelsey
Spencer, Ella Burley and Kate

Jackson on receiving their prizes.
Neve then spun the ‘prize wheel’

to win milkshakes or hot
chocolates for K/1/2 and Ella won

chocolates for Yr 7/8.
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STUDENT NEWS

Well done to Lachie Ward, Hannah Jenkins and
Wren Hoskinson (right) for reaching the

'Hardworking Humbug' level with 10 "Humbug
High Fives". 

x  10  =

Left:  Kinder / Year 1/2

Below left:  Year 3/4

Below right:  Year 5/6

HOME READER AWARDS

Table tennis is back in full swing!
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A huge congratulations to Lincon Bryant who
competed at the NSWPSSA Athletics
Championships in Sydney on Wednesday 25th
October. 
After a year comprising of 3 firsts in 11 yrs boy
High Jump (UCS, Lower Lachlan and Western),
1 record and a PB of 145cm at UCS (previous
record: Jamie Grintell 134cm 1989), Lincon
finished 25th in the state. 
Unlike many of his competitors, Lincon doesn’t
have a high jump coach or regular training. His
natural ability in the sport is impressive.
Well done Lincon!

NSWPSSA ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

CENTRAL SCHOOLS CRICKET KNOCKOUT
Our Secondary cricket team travelled to Condobolin on Friday 27th October, to play Trundle Central
in the Central Schools Cricket Knockout.
Trundle won the toss and sent in Ungarie in a surprising move. The tactic paid immediate dividends,
with Ethan removed in the second over without troubling the scorers. This brought Harry to the
crease, and he set about resurrecting Ungarie's innings after a shaky start. Tyler was out in the fifth
over, with Patrick falling soon after with the score on 25 for 3. Darcy joined his captain who was
looking solid with the carnage happening all around him. Harry and Darcy combined for a terrific
partnership of 99, with Harry batting really well by hitting the bad balls for runs while protecting his
much younger teammate from the bulk of the bowling. When Darcy eventually fell for a well-played
13 in the 27th over, Ungarie's position was a much healthier 4/124. Harry brought up his 100 not long
after, which his teammates were completely oblivious to!! Harry was dismissed for a fantastic
captains knock of 116, which started a bit of a clatter of wickets for Ungarie, to be all out for a
respectable 164.
Trundle's innings started well, with their openers putting on 52 before Darcy removed the first
wicket with a nice inswinger in the 14th over. Darcy picked up another wicket in his next over,
however Trundle's captain was replicating Harry's heroics for his team, smashing the ball to the
boundary on a regular basis. When he eventually fell for a great knock of 85, the score was 142 for 3.
Ungarie had a slight chance of victory, and when Patrick picked up a wicket, Trundle started looking
nervous! With Darcy getting another 2 wickets, and Harry getting two of his own, Trundle were
suddenly 8/159...6 runs shy of the target. They held their nerve to get the job done, so the game
turned out to be really close and exciting. A pleasing side note to the game was the umpire came
over after the game to congratulate Ungarie on their outstanding sportsmanship displayed to each
other and the opposition. 
Bad luck boys....a great effort. Nearly got there!                                                                                      Mr Cattle    

Above: Alex Margery, Patrick McClintock, Ethan Robb, Tyler Crofts, Gus Wallace, Ryan Kelly,
Jackson Protheroe, Darcy Cattle, Harry Roscarel and Reuben West.
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STUDENT NEWS

Stage 5, Industrial Technology students, constructed step ladders during Term 3. They
each had the opportunity to include a laser engraved design on the top step.            
Above:  Lachie Ward, Daniel Spencer, Joshua Batty, Patrick McClintock, Ethan Robb and  
Mitchell Collins. 

K/1/2 students have
been planting potatoes

and harvesting
beetroot in their
 UCS Yum time.



Year 9/10 Textiles

UPCYCLING ......

How can this
sustainable method of

fashion design
help the environment?

Kate Jackson’s  $2 pants from
Ungarie Preloved  were
unpicked and rejoined 

into fabric pieces to 
create this amazing top.

The evening dress that Gavin Ward
found in his mum’s wardrobe 

was remodelled into a 
‘Red Riding Hood’

inspired design.Chelsea Nielsen  used a denim jacket
found at home and a ‘hand-me-down’

lace dress to create this artistically
beaded vintage style jacket.

In Australia there are 6000kgs

(6 tonnes) of  discarded

textiles products dumped to

landfill every 10 minutes.  This

does not include the items

donated to charity!
6000 kgs

= 6 tonnes,

every 10

minutes!

RECYCLE

REUSE

REVIVE!

In Term 3, Yr 9/10 Textiles

completed an interesting unit

of work on textiles and their

impact of the enviroment.

They studied production,

construction and reduction. 



TODD WOODBRIDGE CUPTODD WOODBRIDGE CUP
On Thursday 14 September, Year 3/4
travelled to the West Wyalong Tennis

Courts to participate in the 
Todd Woodbridge Cup. Students were split

into teams and were able to play against
different teams from other schools. The
students had fun using their tennis skills
that they have been practicing for sport
with Mr Cattle. All students played their
best and displayed great sportsmanship

toward the other teams.
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UNGARIE BOWLING CLUB
Friday Night Jackpot Draw $1,000 this week

ATM and Eftpos available

    

Friday Meat Raffles @ 7pm
                             Friday Night Super Specials 
                                $2 off all main meals!

          All meals served with salad and chips
               with your choice of sauce or gravy.

Bowlo breakfast is on this Sunday morning
8am-9.30am

   

Bowlo
Kitchen

Ungarie Community News

Postponed until
Term 2, 2024


